

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Jim Gray Mayor

David Holmes Commissioner

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray and Urban County Council

FROM:

Tracey Phurman, Director Division of Waste Management

DATE:

September 18, 2014

RE:

RFP#47-2011 Household Hazardous Waste Fall Haul Event

The Division of Waste Management requests approval to provide \$69,050 to fund the collection and disposal of household hazardous waste for the Fall Haul Collection Event on Saturday, October 18, 2014.

Clean Harbors Environmental Services, Inc. was selected to safely manage all aspects of the Hazardous Waste Fall Haul event. The last event to provide this service was in 2010, and we currently do not have a permanent drop off facility for hazardous waste.

The total disposal cost for the event is \$149,550. A grant of \$80,500 from the Commonwealth of Kentucky's Division of Waste was approved to support a share of the disposal cost.

If you have any questions, please let me know.